Email received from Wealden on 14th January 2020

Dear Victoria 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Thanks for the emails.

The decision was made by our Asset Management Group. This group consists of a number of people but the principle decision makers at the meeting are Cllr Standley and myself, our Chief Finance Officer and our Head of Housing & Property Services.

In relation to the reasons for the decision, as I mentioned in my earlier email, we have been reviewing arrangements for the future management of these car parks. Having considered all the options we felt it was in the best interests of the wider residents of Wealden to take these car parks back in house. This conclusion was reached having considered the financial appraisal of the existing costs and income for these car parks alongside the costs of providing the public toilets at these sites. We also took into account the fact that we already manage directly ourselves all the other car parks owned by this Council. As a result, we have the in-house staff and infrastructure to manage these facilities and this also means that we can achieve a consistent management standard for all our car parks. 

I hope that this information is of assistance.

Kind regards
Trevor

